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Mr. Dulles reported that NCFA needs a new President. A San Francisco
newspaper man named Smith has been suggested. Things are not going well out

there and Mr. Dulles will submit recommendations for the DCI.

Mr. Dulles reported that Mr. Laughton and Mr. Statts of the Bureau of
Budget would be here at h:30 this afternoon for conversation with the DCI, D/DCI,
and AD/RR.

Colonel Taylor brought up the question of briefing General Cabell' s
successor. The DCI states that Generai Cabell would bring him in in the near
future. The DCI mentioned that General McNarey would be working for Mr. Harriman
in the future. He may want a briefing on Soviet capabilities along the line of
SE 16. Mr. Larocque will check with Mr. Kent and suggest that he do the briefing
and call Colonel Beebe in Mr. Nash's office.

The DCI requested a report on the production of arms and equipment.
Colonel Taylor will follow this.


